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DISCLAIMER:  The charges against each defendant are merely an accusation and all defendants are 

presumed innocent unless proven guilty in a court of law.  

On 9-30-22, Nathan Hanna, 27, 6700 block of Leland Avenue, Hammond, In., was stopped at Dixie Highway 

and Eagle Lake Road for speeding and failure to dim high beam headlights and found to have a suspended 

drivers license. He was arrested and bonded out shortly after. 

On 10-3-22, Carl King, 53, 14100 block of Wabash Avenue, Riverdale, was stopped at Dixie Highway and 

Penfield Street for failure to dim high beam headlights and found to have suspended license plates. He was 

issued citations and released. 

On 10-4-22, Kimberly Johnson, 32, 4100 block of 192nd Place, Country Club Hills, was stopped at 730 Dixie 

Highway for speeding and found to have a cancelled Illinois license and a suspended Arkansas drivers license. 

She was arrested and bonded out shortly afterward.  

On 10-8-22, Nikka Culpepper, 38, 200 block of Woodward, Beecher, was stopped at Indiana Avenue and 

Woodward Street due to a reckless driving complaint. The officer observed that the vehicles registration was 

expired and determined that the registration was also suspended. She was issued citations and released.  

On 10-12-22, Cody Eustis, 28, 600 Gould Street, Beecher was stopped in the 600 block of Gould Street for 

having suspended registration. He was issued citations and released. 

On 10-13-22, Agustin Flores, 18, 4900 block of Chestnut Avenue, Hammond, In., was stopped at Church Road 

and Summerset Drive for speeding and found to have no valid drivers license. He was arrested and bonded out 

shortly after.  

On 10-15-22, Perfecto Torres, 36, 1700 block of 13000 Street, Pembroke Township, IL, was stopped at Dixie 

Highway and Corning Road for the trailer he was pulling having no rear lighting. It was discovered that the 

license plates on the truck were suspended and the driver had no valid drivers license. Mr. Torres was arrested 

and bonded out shortly after. 

Lorenzo Castillo, 20, 9800 block of State Route 1, Grant Park, was stopped at Hunters Drive and Dixie 

Highway for an expired registration and found to have a suspended drivers license. He was arrested and bonded 

out shortly after. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Chief Terry Lemming 

724 Penfield Street, Beecher, IL  60401 
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